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Ms. Barbara Gorman,
Corporate Services Department,
South Dublin County Council,
County hall,

Town Centre

Tallaght,

Dublin 24

RE: South Dublin County Council Motion regarding establishment of
Liffey Valley Park Joint Working Group

Dear Ms. Gorman,

| refer to correspondence of 11 March 2009 on behalf of the members of South Dublin County
Council to Mr. John Gormley T.D., Minister for the Environment, Heritage and Local Government,
regarding the establishment of a joint working group to implement the recommendations of the
EMS Report on the Liffey Valley. The delay in responding is regretted.

As you are aware, the Office of Public Works, in association with Dublin City Council and Fingal,
Kildare and South Dublin County Councils, commissioned ERM to draw up a strategy for the
Liffey Valley, resulting in the strategy document Towards a Liffey Valley Park, which was
published in November 2006. The document set out a strategy to provide an integrated
management framework for the Liffey Valley, and to create a process towards the establishment
of a Liffey Valley Park which would be composed of a necklace of publicly owned spaces within
this area. The document recommended among other things the setting up of a Steering Group to
deliver the strategy, with the OPW in a “leadership and coordinating role”. However, the report
does not recommend the designation of the Liffey Valley as a National Park nor would this be
possible at present, given that only State lands are comprised in Irish National Parks.

Accordingly, the implementation of the steps to bring a park into existence is primarily for the local
authorities concerned and it is considered that the establishment of a joint working group to
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[image: image2.png]progress this proposal is an issue that should be facilitated and co-ordinated by the local
authorities themselves.

With regard to the management of the Liffey Valley area generally, the area between Chapelizod
and Lucan is protected by a Special Area Amenity Order (SAAO), and part of the Valley is
designated as a proposed Natural Heritage Area.

You will be aware that it is an objective of South Dublin County Council’s current Development
Plan to investigate the feasibility of extending the SAAO to further lands, including part or all of St.
Edmondsbury and Woodville lands. The protection of the Liffey Valley which is a major amenity
for the people of Dublin and the extension of the SAAO are objectives which the Minister shares.

Accordingly, in September 2008, the Minister requested South Dublin County Council to arrange
for an evaluation of lands between Palmerstown and Lucan Bridge, the existing area of special
amenity and the N4/0ld Lucan Road/Old Hill Road, in order to assess the suitability of some or all
of these lands for designation as a new area of special amenity, having regard to the provisions of
section 202 of the Planning and Development Act 2000. In February 2009, South Dublin County
Council submitted a report on the matter.

This report has been considered in the Department, and it is intended to shortly request that the
Council give further consideration to the extent of lands that might be included in such an area.

Yours sincerely,

David Walsh, -

Principal Officer,
Planning System & Spatial Policy.





